Barbara Vaughn

rom:

Wendy Nolin <wnolin@nhvt.net>

Sent:

Saturday, June 30, 2018 9:15 PM

To:

Barbara Vaughn; George & Debbie; Helene Hagan; John Augustine; Randy; Scott

Hazelton; Skippy; Wendy

Subject:

June 28 Chapel Minutes

Minutes of the Crowther Chapel Committee June 28, 2018.

In attendance: Debbie Grant, , John Augustine, Craig Henio , Helene Hagan, and Wendy Nolin

We are looking for Docent for July 29. Helene is working on this one.

Debbie shared that she had 2 guests at the Chapel on Sunday, June 24. One of the guests suggested that there be a bench or stool to be able to sit and reflect while in the chapel. We will try a stool that John has at the Inn.

Randy Richards brought 3 new keys for the Chapel. The may need to be keyed to the lock.

Craig checked to see if we might use solar power for the lights but there is not enough sunlight to power the battery. Craig got lights to light the lamb over the door and they work well. The new LED light that Craig got works very well and we have asked him to get another one.

Wendy made a motion to pay the Home Depot bill for \$40.56 for the purchase of LED lights. Debbie seconded it. All agreed. John made a motion to have Craig purchase another LED light for the Mosaic not to exceed \$20. Helene seconded it. All agreed.

Craig put wood chips down over the roots on the pathway to the chapel. He cut the large bush by the gate and dug up the roots. He also cut down the pricker bush at the corner of the chapel. It has made the courtyard area much neater. Craig sprayed the poison ivy. It will take a few weeks before we see results. He will look over the stones on the sides of the bridge to see what might be done to put them back.

The next meeting will be Thursday, August 2nd at 8:00 at Dexter's Inn.

Meeting was adjourned at 4:35.

Respectfully submitted,

Wendy Nolin, Secretary